Julie Thompson

From:

Paul McLean <campaigns@good.do>

Sent:

Thursday, 3 November 2016 9:00 PM

To:

fgm

Subject:

Submission to the Joint Select Committee on Future Gaming Markets

Dear Members of the Committee,

I don't want to see any more pokies in fact any poker machines in venues around Glenorchy. My mother has an addiction to them and every time she can she sneaks off to the Elwick Hotel and spends all day there.

My mother is in her late 80S has some dementia and is a very stubborn person and when the family speaks to her about poker machines she just goes clean off or try's to change the subject. She just keeps saying I need something to do so I go up town namely Glenorchy.

Many times one of the family has gone to the Elwick to get here away from the machines and when you look around at the amount of elderly people on the machines it is a shame to see them just feeding those machines and losing money. I don't think the sound of the machines when you get a very small win say 40 cents helps the situation, just makes them play more.

My sisters have tried all sorts of ways to keep her occupied such as attending crafts ect but she has no interest with this just wants to play the machines. My mother has not been back to the crafts and meeting people her own age, when they go to pick her up she has left her unit at Goodwood she has caught a bus to Glenorchy and fronts up on the machines. Also with the nurses who come to shower her she just disappears and heads to Glenorchy to avoid them.

We have spoken to her about the dangers of possible bag snatching, getting bashed / robbed but this does not deter her.

My mother would be just one of the elderly who has an addition to the machines so please consider this as just one person / family who would like to see the machines removed in venues so the aged person can live off the pension and not put it through the machines.

Keep the pokies where they belong at the casino and not all around the suburbs to stop addictive gambling.

Yours sincerely, Paul McLean

This email was sent by Paul McLean via Do Gooder, a website that allows people to contact you regarding issues they consider important. In accordance with web protocol FC 3834 we have set the FROM field of this email to our generic no-reply address at campaigns@good.do, however Paul provided an email address (paulmclean11@bigpond.com.au) which we included in the REPLY-TO field.

Please reply to Paul McLean at paulmclean11@bigpond.com.au.

To learn more about Do Gooder visit <u>www.dogooder.co</u> To learn more about web protocol FC 3834 visit: www.rfc-base.org/rfc-3834.html